
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

RE: ADMINISTRATIVE REGULATION NO.   01-06 

 Zoning and Development Code 

 City of Grand Junction 
 

 

ISSUED BY: ______/s/ Mark Relph_________________________   __06/05/06______ 

  Mark Relph, Public Works and Utilities Director  Date 

 

 

 ____/s/ Sheryl Trent___________________________     ___06/05/06___ 

Sheryl Trent, Acting Community Development Director  Date 

 

 

  ____/s/ Bret Guillory____________________________   _____06/05/06_ 

  Bret Guillory, Utility Engineer     Date 

 

 

Topic:   

 

This administrative regulation concerns the management of Flood Plain Regulations 

associated with development within the City of Grand Junction.  The City, principally by 

and through the Community Development department, is responsible for regulation of 

development within mapped floodplains recognized by FEMA and documented on the 

National Flood Insurance Program Flood Insurance Rate Map (FIRM).  Under the City 

Zoning and Development Code (ZDC) a Developer is required to protect any proposed 

structure from flooding hazard by; avoiding location of structures within the flood way 

and elevating structures to one foot above the mapped base flood elevation (BFE) if 

located in the flood plain.  This Administrative Regulation is intended to clarify the 

method of evaluating current limits of the flood plain and flood way.  

 



Background: 

 

Section 6.1B.2.a of the ZDC establishes criteria used to evaluate applicable limits of the 

mapped floodplain and floodway.  It has been the City’s practice to evaluate limits of the 

existing flood plain based on the current Flood Insurance Rate map or revised Flood 

Insurance Rate Map.  Section 6.1B.2.a specifically provides that “the latest available 

information and maps from private and public sources including: Flood Insurance Rate 

Maps (FIRM) available from the Federal Emergency Management Agency (FEMA) shall 

be used to determine the flood plain and/or flood way.”     

 

 

This Administrative Regulation establishes on what flood plain mapping may be used 

when evaluating proposed development within a flood plain or flood way.   

 

Administrative Interpretation: 

 

It is the Director’s interpretation that “latest available information and maps” under 

section 6.1B.2.a includes; a FEMA approved Conditional Letter of Map Revision 

(CLOMR) or Letter of Map Revision (LOMR), or other more current hydrologic and 

hydraulic evaluation completed by a professional engineer licensed in the state of 

Colorado, experienced in hydrologic and hydraulic evaluation to establish flood plain and 

flood way limits, and found to be acceptable by the Director.    

 

 

It is the Director’s interpretation that section 6.1B.2.a shall be interpreted, clarified and 

construed to provide that the City, at its sole option and discretion, may utilize flood plain 

and flood way information, more current or detailed than that of the FIRM, for 

management of the flood plain or flood way, including but not limited to, management 

and mitigation requirements for development within any mapped or unmapped flood 

plain or flood way.   

 

 


